
NEW BRUNSWICK, NJ—Support for the development of offshore wind turbines in New Jersey has seen
a significant decline, particularly in coastal areas, according to a recent poll by the William J. Hughes
Center for Public Policy at Stockton University. While 50% of New Jersey residents still support the
state’s initiative to build wind turbines off the coast to generate electricity, this number represents a 30
percentage point drop from 2019 when support was at 80%.

Residents of coastal communities show the steepest decline in support, with only 33% currently in
favor compared to 77% four years ago. The main concerns cited include potential harm to marine life
and the obstruction of ocean views.

The U.S. Interior Department approved the Ocean Wind 1 project last July, which includes the
construction and operation of 98 wind turbines and up to three offshore substations.




